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Friday, 8 September 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Welcome back to school for the new academic year, I hope that you all had a super Summer.  

May I extend a special welcome to all of our new children and their families who are joining us this 

year – we hope that you will all be very happy at Halam C of E Primary School. 

 

This year I will once again e-mail the newsletter every Friday.  Newsletters are also available on our 

website  www.halam.notts.sch.uk  The school has an X (formerly Twitter) feed  @HalamSchool  

which I try to regularly update with photos of school events. 

 

 Birthdays: Happy birthday this week to Klay. 

 

 Certificates from Home: Well done to Alice I for her tennis medals  

 

  Best attendance last week:  Cherry Class 100% 

 

 PTFA AGM 

The PTFA (our parent/teacher association) are holding their AGM on Tuesday, 12 September at 

7pm in the school hall.  Please come along if you would like to get involved. 

 

 Contact details and times 

This term I will usually be based in Halam School on Tuesday mornings, Wednesday afternoons, 

Thursday mornings and Friday afternoons.  For the remainder of the week I will be based in Lowe’s 

Wong Infant School.  Please feel free to contact me at any time on  head@halamprimary.org.uk  

even if it is not one of my “Halam days”. 

The School Office is open from 8.30am to 1.30pm, please feel free to leave an answerphone 

message or e-mail me outside of those times. 

 

 After School Clubs 

The children will bring home a letter today about the After School Clubs for this term.  There are a 

few new clubs this year, so please let us know which clubs your child would like to join. 

 

School Uniform 

Please will parents and carers label their child’s school uniform clearly.  In this warm weather lots of 

children are taking off their jumpers, and it is hard to make sure the right jumper is returned to the 

right child! 

 

http://www.halam.notts.sch.uk/
mailto:head@halamprimary.org.uk


 

 Dates for the diary 

 

Tuesday, 12 September   Spanish lessons start 

                                            PTFA AGM at 7pm in school 

Friday, 15 September    swimming starts for Y1 & Y2 

Tuesday, 19 September    Individual & Family Photographs 

     Sports Club starts for Maple & Oak Classes 

Wednesday, 20 September  Professor Copeland visiting school 

Thursday, 21 September  Sports Club starts for Cherry Class 

Monday, 2 October   Oak Class visiting the Space Centre in Leicester 

Wednesday, 11 October  Whole school “Campfire” 5pm – 7pm (more information to  

                                         follow) 

Friday, 13 October   Drama workshops in school for Cherry & Maple Classes 

Monday, 16 October  Parents’ Evening (more details to follow) 

Thursday, 19 October  Parents’ Evening (more details to follow) 

Friday, 20 October              Break up for half term  

 

 

Thank you all for your support, please feel free to come and say “hello” when I am on gate duty 

before or after school. 

 

AE Speed 
Aly Speed 

Executive Headteacher  


